
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board

NOTICE OF OPPORTUNITY FOR PUBLIC COMMENT AND PUBLIC MEETING ON 
THE TENTATIVE ORDER TO TERMINATE WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FOR RELIANCE PIT LANDFILL, IRWINDALE, CALIFORNIA (FILE NO. 91-060, 
ORDER NO. R4-2023-XXXX, CI-7106, GEOTRACKER GLOBAL ID L10006525481)

The Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board (Los Angeles Water Board) will 
hold a public hearing to consider termination of Waste Discharge Requirements (WDRs) 
for the discharge of inert solid wastes for reclamation of the Reliance Pit Landfill (Landfill). 
The WDRs are no longer necessary because the permitted discharge of inert wastes at 
the Landfill has ceased and the site has been filled to street level.  The Los Angeles Water 
Board Meeting is scheduled as follows:

Date:  December 21, 2023
Time:  9:00 a.m.
Place:  320 West 4th Street, Los Angeles, California, 90013 (Carmel Room). 

At the Los Angeles Water Board Meeting, the public will also have an opportunity to 
comment on the tentative termination of WDRs.  Please note that the Los Angeles Water 
Board may limit public comments to three (3) minutes each. Copies of the tentative 
termination of WDRs can be obtained from the Los Angeles Water Boards website at: 
https://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles/board_decisions/tentative_orders/index.htm 
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Interested persons are encouraged to submit comments electronically. All written 
comments and evidence must be received by the Los Angeles Water Board no later than 
5:00 p.m. on December 1,  2023. Comments sent after that date/time will not be accepted 
into the record unless determined by the Chair not to prejudice any party or the Los 
Angeles Water Board.  Written comments may be sent by email to: Mr. Douglas Cross at 
douglas.cross@waterboards.ca.gov. Please indicate in the subject line, "Comment Letter 
- Tentative WDRs for Reliance Pit Landfill". Written comments submitted through email 
are requested to be transmitted in Microsoft Word or PDF format. Written comments may 
also be sent via facsimile to (213) 576-5777 or by mail addressed to:

Mr. Douglas Cross
Los Angeles Regional Water Quality Control Board 
320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200
Los Angeles, CA 90013

Please contact Mr. Douglas Cross at (213) 620-2246 for additional information. 
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